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Project Assurance Reviews

Emerging Findings
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Introduction
Whilst undertaking an assurance review, it is essential that an open and honest agenda and dialogue be maintained with the programme/project team and the SRO in particular. It is essential throughout the review that the review team works in partnership with project stakeholders to ensure effective delivery of the review’s intended objectives.
Planning in the emerging findings meetings
Typically, emerging findings meetings are held at the end of each day of the review. The review team should meet with the SRO, or if this is not possible, a designated deputy at the SRO’s discretion (it is suggested that this is the programme/project Director). The object of these sessions is to inform the SRO of emerging findings, discuss any misinterpretations that are identified, or to identify any additional information (evidence) that could be explored in the interviews held on the following day(s).Timing and attendance is agreed at the review’s planning meeting.
Who is involved in the emerging findings meetings?
In addition to any fact-finding interviews, either the SRO or a designated member of the programme/project team, at the SRO’s discretion, should be available at agreed points throughout the review. Emerging findings meetings are intended to enable the review team to share their early thoughts and offer the SRO the opportunity to correct any misinterpretations or ‘off-track’ thinking. These meetings should ensure there are no surprises in the review report.
If it is looking likely that the programme or project will receive an overall Delivery Confidence RAG status of RED or AMBER/RED, and there is IPA involvement, the RTL should advise the IPA Operations Lead who will consider an appropriate form of follow up action, including any escalation to the appropriate parties. 
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